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April 22, 2015

RE: Support for OR - HB 2232 

Dear Human Services and Early Childhood Committee Chair Senator Gelser,  
Vice-Chair Senator Olsen, and Committee Members:

My name is Dennis Morrow, Executive Director of Janus Youth Programs, a network of 
more than 40 programs in Oregon and Washington reaching 6,000 youth every year. 
We serve youth who have runaway or are homeless, youth who have been trafficked for 
sex, youth in residential treatment through the Oregon Youth Authority and Department 
of Human Services, teen parents and youth living in low-income neighborhoods. 

We support HB 2232 because we believe in a statewide system of services and  
support for youth in crisis. Few situations put a young person at greater risk than being 
homeless where they face exploitation, abuse and violence. For well over a quarter of 
a century our programs have been at the forefront of services providing thousands of 
youth with an accessible and supportive path out of homelessness each year. Our crisis 
triage center for runaway youth provides a 24-hour coordinated system of care for thou-
sands of youth and their families, providing immediate access to services. 

We are ready and willing to work in a public/private partnership, face-to-face, to build 
a comprehensive, coordinated system to reduce the number of homeless children and 
help the ones who need us. HB 2232 will help DHS build a strategic plan for the estab-
lishment of a sustainable statewide system for these children and youth by: 

        • Requiring the establishment of an advisory committee for the purpose of joint  
 collaboration between providers, DHS and other public systems to  
 implement the 2011 legislation. 
        • Requiring the advisory committee to report back to the legislature on their   
 progress, final system plan and recommendations. 

I respectfully ask you to move the bill after the hearing on April 23. 

Sincerely,

Dennis Morrow, Executive Director
Janus Youth Programs

Cc: Oregon Alliance of Children’s Programs


